ASHBY COUNCIL ON AGING

The Council on Aging meets on the second Tuesday of each month at 3:15 PM in our office on the 3rd floor of Town Hall except in July & August.

We attend meetings with Montachusett Home Care and others sources to learn more of how to help our seniors.

Senior lunches are served at the school on Tuesdays and Thursdays and Meals on Wheels are served Monday through Friday when school is in session.

Flowers were planted on the Town Common.

We want to thank the American Legion Post 361 and the Square & Compass Club for use of their halls.

Edna Jamnback, President
Ann Seymour

Frederic Day, Vice President
Gary Leonard

Oliver Mutch, Treasurer
Angie Godin, alt.

Rosemary Wayrynen, Secretery


ashby cultural council

The Ashby Cultural Council is a committee of at least five members appointed by the Board of Selectman to serve three-year terms. The primary responsibility of the Council is to disburse funds received from the Massachusetts Cultural Council for the Arts whose purpose is, “to support public programs that promote access, education, diversity and excellence in the arts, humanities and interpretive sciences in communities across the Commonwealth.”

The members of the Ashby Cultural Council met on November 6, 2006 to elect officers for 2007. The new officers include: Chairperson, Denise Foresman, Treasurer, Tamara LeClerc, Secretary, Dorothea Rourke, Publicist, Joanne Boudreau, Education Liaison, Michelle Blake, Member-at-large, Frances Steffian, and Advisor, Beth Ann Scheid.

Sequential meetings were held on November 13, 2006, December 4, 2006 and December 9, 2006 to review applications and to vote on which applicants were to receive funding for 2007. The allotment of $4,000 for Ashby from the Massachusetts Cultural council for 2007 was $1500 more than the allotment for 2006. The Council had $1,215 carried forward from previous years (excludes: $225 encumbered MCC money that has not been reimbursed as of this date). Fifteen applications requesting funding of $8,215 were received at the Ashby Town Hall by the October 16th deadline. Nine were voted to receive full or partial funding.

The approved requests and amounts to be disbursed for 2007 are:

1. Eyes on Owls


Ashby PTC

$   350

2. History of Town


Historical Society
$1,000

3. Midsummer Night’s Dream

Hawthorne Brook
$   500

4. Edible Wild Plants 


John Root

$   300

5. Rhythms of the World

Davis Bates

$   350

6. Contempaissance- Flute/Guitar
Gary Jackson

$   500

7. The Art of Pastel


Gregory Maichack
$   395

8. When the Animals Danced

Bob Thomas

$   450

9. New England Swing Orchestra
Edward Wirt

$1,000





             TOTAL = 
$4,845

Individuals and organizations who would like to apply for year 2008 grants, due by October 15, 2007, may contact Chairperson Denise Foresman at 978-630-6822 or email: for.d@heywood.org or at the Ashby Town Hall. Also there are openings for additional members of the Ashby Cultural Council and interested persons may contact Chairperson Denise Foresman at the above number/email address or the Board of Selectman at the Ashby Town Hall.

Respectfully Submitted by,

Denise Foresman, Chairperson

ASHBY FREE PUBLIC LIBRARY

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

This has been another exciting year in the history of the Ashby Free Public Library. The trustees opened a new chapter with the grand opening of the long-awaited Expansion and Rehabilitation of the 104-year-old building on Main Street. Thanks to the Town of Ashby, the Massachusetts Board of Library Commissioners, the Massachusetts Department of Housing and Community Development, with funds from the US Department of Housing and Urban Development, and generous private donors, the beautiful, spacious and accessible library building opened officially for business on October 25th, the Grand Opening held on October 22nd. The new library hours are: 

        Tuesday 10 – 5,  Wednesday 1 – 8,  Thursday 1 – 8,   Saturday 10 – 1

With the expansion of the library, the community now has several meeting spaces that can be used for gatherings. They include the Sibley Historic Room upstairs in the old portion of the library, the Moulton Meeting Room, downstairs, and the Wilder Craft room, also downstairs, in the Children’s Library. Please see the Library Director for availability and reservations. The Lehnert Quiet Study upstairs in the Young Adult section of the Library is also available for small impromptu meetings and serves well as a project meeting space for students. 

In May, the town approved funding for a new staff position at the library: Library Assistant. In July, the board hired Jeanie Lindquist as its first Library Assistant. With her help, the trustees (their families) and many local volunteers packed up the contents of the temporary library, housed in the basement of the Lyman Building. The many boxes were trudged over to the “new” building and methodically unpacked and shelved. The trustees thank the many volunteers who helped in this endeavor, and thank Jeanie for the extraordinary number of hours she volunteered to make this move happen. The trustees would also like to thank Project Manager Linda Sanders and the following volunteers for their extraordinary efforts as well: Michele Alfond, Tim Bauman, Sue Chapman, Linda Chapman, Jule' Anne Creem, Alfred Crocker & Stephanie Cassano, Faith Crown, Kristy Doody, Tom Dorward, Ben Ewald, Jim & Justine Gordon, Nancy, Laurel & Abby Haines, Deirdre Haynie, Linda & Peter Homer, Sussie Holzberlein, Cathy Kristofferson, Douglas Leab, Debbie Ladue, Jim & Nancy Lippincott, Michael & Sam McCallum, Tom Mikes, Martha & Kellan Morgan, Elia Pierce, Nicole Powers, Representative Robert Rice, Tina, Gunther, Christina & Antje Ruhnau, Morgan Siegman, Kate, Lily, & Sam Stacy, Wayne Stacy, Bill Stanwood, Katy Sutton-Brown, Christopher Thomas, Anne Viera & Michael, Bob Wilt, and Diane Wright.

Another new face at the library is our new Library Director, Mary Murtland, from Lancaster, Massachusetts. Mary was hired in December and is welcomed to our community.

In 2006, the AFPL awarded $10,900 in scholarships to Ashby students attending an accredited educational institution. Applications for the AFPL scholarships are available in the Library for anyone interested and are due by May 15, 2007 for the '07-'08 school year. Awards are made in January after receipt of the proof of attendance for the second semester.

The Board of Trustees introduced the new Laptop Computer Volunteer Scholarship Program. The first eight lucky secondary school students, ages 13 & older, residing in the Town of Ashby who complete a commitment of 60 hours of volunteer library service by August 1, 2007, are eligible to receive a refurbished Laptop Computer from the Ashby Free Public Library. Applications are available at the library and must be submitted by February 1, 2007. This program will be available annually as we acquire these refurbished laptops.

Town elections in April re-elected trustees Sally Bauman, Susan Duffy, and John Mickola to the board, each with a 3-year term. In May and July, the board regretfully accepted the resignations of Susan Duffy and Faith Anttila. The board thanks them for their many years of service to the Library. Residents Anne Reggio and Mark Lapham were appointed to fill their vacancies, the board welcomes them at this momentous time. At this writing, the board members include Matt Alfond (Treasurer), Sally Bauman (Vice Chair), Maureen Davi, Lisa Gordon (Secretary), Dwight Horan, Mark Lapham, Paul McGrail, John Mickola (Chair), and Anne Reggio. 

Though the trustees have been very focused on the expansion and accessibility project for the library building, we are also interested in improving and expanding the library programs and services. The Friends of the Ashby Free Public Library and individual volunteers continue to be vital resources in helping us identify needs and meet this goal. We invite all to participate. There are many ways to volunteer at the library and even if you do not have time to be a regular or active part of the library, your input is important. Please feel free to contact any one of the trustees or the Library Director to make suggestions, request services or identify a problem or need.

Information about the library programs, resources and activities is available on the web at www.ashbylibrary.org. Residents are welcome to contact the trustees at trustees@ashbylibrary.org or by telephone or at regularly scheduled meetings. The Board meetings are now held in the library at 7:00PM on the 4th Thursday of each month. All meetings are open to the public and all are welcome to attend.







Respectfully submitted,







Lisa Gordon, Secretary 

Library Board of Trustees

Library Director’s Annual Report

It has been another year of change for the Ashby Free Public Library. In May, Town Meeting approved a new part time staff position at the Library. The addition of a second staff position had been necessary for some time, but was critical to the operation of the newly expanded library. The hiring committee received 26 applications for the position of Library Assistant. They recommended Jean Lindquist to the Trustees for the position. Jean began working in August.

In June, the Grand Opening of the newly renovated and expanded library was postponed due to a contractor error in the carpeting. The error was finally resolved, and the temporary library closed on September 19 to begin the move back to 812 Main Street.

After hundreds of volunteer hours the “new” library held its Grand Opening on October 22, and opened doors to patrons on October 24, 2006. We appreciate the devotion and hard work of the Board of Trustees and their spouses during this period and extend our thanks and gratitude to the dozens of volunteers who moved and shelved the collection over two concentrated weeks of work.  

In December, the Trustees hired Mary Murtland as the new Library Director. I am really looking forward to getting to know the Ashby Free Public Library Patrons. I would like the library to become a vital part of the community.    

Patrons and staff are beginning to settle into the new building and starting to enjoy the resources it has to offer.  With six public use computers and room to browse and read, the library is experiencing a steady increase in patron use.  We have issued 154 new library cards since October.  The library’s demand for Inter-Library Loans is steadily growing. The Central Massachusetts Regional Library System delivery van is now making two trips to Ashby a week. It is becoming easier for us to provide the patrons with the books that they request in a timely manner.

Circulation figures for January through May were reported as: Books – 8618, Videos – 2050, Audios – 204.  Circulation figures for October through December were: Books – 999, Videos – 226, Audios – 105.  

The library offers a weekly story and craft hour for preschool children and their caregivers on Tuesdays at 10:30. In 2007 we anticipate expanded programming, including two monthly book clubs, afternoon movies, and other special events. We are continuously adding new materials to the library’s collection. Come in and see for yourself.

Thank you to the Friends of the Library and the Trustees for their energy and dedication to the library.

Mary Murtland

Library Director 
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